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Epsom pensioners gather less winter fuel pay this St
Stephens

Thousands of pensioners across Epsom, Ewell, Ashtead, and Leatherhead are facing the loss of vital winter fuel payments
following cuts by the UK government, sparking fears that many will struggle to keep warm this winter.

Helen Maguire, the Liberal Democrat MP for Epsom and Ewell, has urged the government to reconsider its decision, warning
that vulnerable pensioners could be left choosing between “heating and eating” during the colder months. Maguire opposed the
cuts when they were voted on in the House of Commons on 10th September, but the measures were passed despite her concerns.

The cuts primarily affect pensioners over the age of 80 who are not in receipt of pension credit. Previously, these pensioners were
automatically entitled to an additional £300 to help cover their energy bills in the winter. Now, many will lose this support unless
they qualify for other benefits.

Data released earlier this week shows that in Epsom and surrounding areas, 5,788 pensioners aged over 80 who do not receive
pension credit are at risk of losing their Winter Fuel Payment. In total, 18,261 pensioners in Epsom and Ewell could be affected
by the government’s decision.

Last winter, over £3.3 million in support was distributed to pensioners in the constituency, with £1,525,800 going to those aged
over 80. These figures are expected to fall significantly this year due to the cuts.

“Thousands of pensioners here in Epsom and Ewell are desperately worried about how they will make it through this winter,” said
Ms Maguire. “These latest figures are deeply concerning. It is not too late for this government to change course, reverse their
plans, and protect vulnerable pensioners here in Epsom.”

In response, Chancellor Rachel Reeves has defended the government’s decision, framing it as part of a broader strategy to
stabilise public finances. “We are facing challenging economic times, and difficult choices must be made to ensure the
sustainability of our public services,” Reeves said in a recent statement. “However, we remain committed to supporting those
most in need, and we have maintained targeted assistance for the poorest households.”

Reeves also pointed to ongoing support measures, including the Energy Price Guarantee, which she says will help alleviate
pressure on households most at risk. “We recognise the importance of protecting our pensioners, and our policies are designed to
ensure that no one is left behind. But we must also take steps to manage public expenditure responsibly.”

Despite this, charities and local advocacy groups have voiced concerns about the potential impact on older residents. Many fear
an increase in demand for services such as food banks and emergency heating grants as pensioners struggle to afford rising
energy bills without the additional winter fuel support.

As winter approaches, the situation remains uncertain, with many pensioners hoping for a reversal of the cuts or further
government action to protect those most affected.
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